
Jeanie Bourke - RE: 528 Commercial, BP#2013-02298 plan review comments 

Hi Jeanie,

I’ll offer the following responses to each of your outstanding questions below.

1.  Sandi Keef in our office just completed transmitting the properly formatted drawing sheets.  Thanks 
for your patience on that item.

2. I’ve requested the Building designers at Legacy Building Solutions complete the special inspections 
form.  I hope to have it soon.

3. Boat Maintenance will entail such activities as routine seasonal maintenance of vessels preparing 
them for the water and out of water storage within the yard area.    The proposed building is intended 
for covered storage of certain vessels.  There are no activities within the building warranting 
mechanical ventilation contemplated at this time.  Regarding the building floor surface it will consist of 
an impermeable geotechnical fabric over native soils that will be covered with 12” of gravel soil, which 
we believe qualifies as the non­absorbant surface.  Although we also believe that the building’s 
interior activities will not qualify as motor vehicle repairs.  The proposed building is considered the 
first of multiple structures at the site and subsequent buildings will house various functions that may 
ultimately require such systems.

4. There are no interior bathrooms proposed in the building as it will be an unheated space.  The owner 
is proposing portable toilet facilities will be managed near the structure.  These may be relocated 
periodically around the yard area depending on the need for vessel placement etc.
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Hi Bob,

I have completed the review of the above permit and have the following comments for additional information:

1. Provide stamped plans, the files submitted from LBS are not stamped.

2. Provide a completed statement of special inspections document per IBC Chapter 17. Forms can be found at 
the SEAM or CASE website.

3. Define "boat maintenance operation" in the cover letter, and confirm compliance with IBC Sec. 406.6 for a 
mechanical ventilation system and a spill protocol, as motor vehicle repair garages are required to have a non-
absorbent floor surface.

4. Identify on the property where bathroom facilities will be located if not in this structure.

Let me know if you have any questions,

Thanks,
Jeanie

Jeanie Bourke
CEO/LPI/Plan Reviewer

City of Portland
Planning & Urban Development Dept./ Inspections Division
389 Congress St. Rm 315
Portland, ME 04101
jmb@portlandmaine.gov
Direct: (207) 874-8715
Office: (207) 874-8703

Notice: Under Maine law, documents - including e-mails - in the possession of public officials or city employees 
about government business may be classified as public records. There are very few exceptions. As a result, please 
be advised that what is written in an e-mail could be released to the public and/or the media if requested.   

The information transmitted in this electronic communication is
intended only for the person or entity to whom it is addressed
and may contain confidential and/or privileged material. Any
review, retransmission, dissemination or other use of or taking
of any action in reliance upon this information by persons or
entities other than the intended recipient is prohibited. If
you received this information in error, please contact IT
Services at 800-835-8666 and properly dispose of this
information.

Please consider the environment before printing this email.
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